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Dear Chairwoman Zibelman,

I am writing in regards to a critical issue currently before the Public Service Commission
that will have a negative impact on the 28,000 licensed master plumbers operating in New York
State, and the many thousands of gas utility customers across the state who will see their utility
rates needlessly increase.

Recently, the Department of Public Service issued a regulatory proposal that would
amend the definition of a "service line" as it relates to gas piping under NYCRR 16 Part 255.3.
After careful analysis of this proposal, it appears that this proposal is likely to reduce jobs,
increase gas utility rates and serve no clear health or safety purpose. At a time when many
families are struggling to make ends meet, it is clearly inappropriate to add to their financial
burden.

The Public Service Commission ("PSC"), in seeking to conform to the federal definition
of"service line", will inadvertently trigger existing regulations that will force plumbers to
become "operator qualified" to service lines within buildings. This new designation will require
licensed master plumbers to undergo costly and duplicative training. In addition, plumbers will
have to contract with a utility to perform work on about 10 feet of dead pipe. Historically,
licensed master plumbers have installed this small area of gasless piping for decades without
incident. Each of these consequences will almost certainly raise costs for utilities and, in due
course, raise the costs to consumers.

The Northeast Gas Association submitted to the PSC, a report that estimated this proposal
would cost upwards of $55 million to implement. It is conceivable that much of the added costs
to operate this utility training program and to implement new contract formats will be passed
down to the ratepayers who are already overburdened by utility costs, and because of increased
costs and processing, lead to fewer job opportunities. Further, this proposal runs counter to many






